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Anspacher, David

From: Charlie Challstrom <chacha4498@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 23, 2018 1:14 PM
To: MCP-Chair
Subject: Bicycle Master Plan Public Hearing
Attachments: 1994-01-07 Ward Proposal for           Annexation with Bike Path.pdf; 1994-04-28 Resolution 94-04      

Authorizing Annexation with Bike Path.pdf; 1994-08-02 Plat 19440 Wards         Addition to 
Washington Grove.pdf; 2009 Washington Grove Master Plan        with Walkway Bikeway 
Connection.pdf; 2012-11-26 Deed Liber45831 Folio311       Wards Addition OutlotA.pdf; 2015-01-21 
Bike Path Letter to Greg      Ossont.pdf; 2015-05-27 Bike Path Email update     from Greg Ossont.pdf; 
2015-07-27 Bike Path Connection    Meeting Report.pdf; 2015-08-03 Greg Ossont email after   July 
27 2015 meeting.pdf

As the Montgomery County Planning Board evaluates updates to the Bicycle Master Plan Public Hearing 
Draft, I request priority for a walkway/bikeway connection for access between Washington Grove and the 
Shady Grove Metro Station and nearby services.  I am writing as an individual with a long-standing 
interest and involvement in advocating for such a connection, and as a biking enthusiast.  

During my years as a Town official, I was fortunate to engage with County agencies staff and with 
representatives of owners of properties adjacent to Washington Grove as we envisioned the future 
including a walkway/bikeway connection.  Our shared outlook and commitments were incorporated into 
legal agreements, Town resolutions, and our Town master plan, all adopted via formal actions by our 
Town government.  To demonstrate the range of time and effort, I have attached a 1994 Annexation 
Proposal from Richard E. Ward, the Town Resolution authorizing that 1994 Annexation and the 1994 Plat 
of Subdivision, a page from the 2009 Washington Grove Master Plan, a 2012 Deed conveying property 
proposed for a bike path connection, and then a collection of 2015 correspondence on interactions with 
the County. 

The Town’s 2009 Master Plan recommends a coordinated path effort with the County to provide Town 
residents with improved walking and biking options.  Once there are definitive plans for the path, I expect 
our Planning Commission will convene a public review and approval session in Town for the portion of the 
path using public property within the Washington Grove corporate limits.   

Thank you. 

Charlie Challstrom  
503 McCauley Street 
Washington Grove, Maryland 20880 
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(h) Parking a motor vehicle on public property continuously for more than 7 days will not be 

permitted, unless a waiver has been obtained from the Mayor based on good and 

sufficient reason, e.g. owner out of Town for an extended period. 

(i) Stopping of vehicles on public property is to be permitted to receive and discharge 

passengers or merchandise only. 

 

Recommendations: 

 Review implementation of the Parking Policy; update Zoning Ordinance, Subdivision 

Regulations, and Building Permit Regulations to reinforce existing minimum parking 

requirements associated with the type of use in each zone including the number of 

parking spaces, the location of parking spaces, and the plan and design standards. 

 Limit such building expansion and new construction on residential lots as would 

effectively eliminate parking on the affected property. 

 

3.4   Walkway/Bikeway Connection 

 

The Shady Grove Sector Plan calls for a shared use walkway/bikeway path connection between 

Amity Drive and the Town.  Such a path will provide Town residents with improved walking 

and biking options for access to the Shady Grove Metro Station and nearby services. 

  

Recommendation: 

 Support bike/pedestrian access from Washington Grove to the Shady Grove Metro 

Station.  The Town should define the optimal location and coordinate with the County 

for a shared-use path in keeping with the history and character of the Town.   

 

3.5   Railroad Corridor 

 

(1) Commuter Trains -- Historically, the Town began with the railroad, linked to the expansion 

of the Baltimore and Ohio Railroad Company's Metropolitan Line to the northwest of 

Washington, D.C.  The Town is served by a double set of tracks along its southerly border 

owned and operated by CSX Transportation, successor to the B&O.  The tracks are used by 

numerous daily freight trains and by Amtrak.  Washington Grove is an sheltered stop for 

morning and evening MARC commuter trains operated for the Maryland Department of 

Transportation that provide daily transportation for Town residents and others commuting to 

Rockville, Garrett Park, Kensington, Silver Spring, or Union Station.  Some parking spaces are 

available along the southernmost side of the railroad tracks, opposite the Town, between the 

tracks and Oakmont Avenue, and for a few cars on the north side of the tracks, along Railroad 

Street.   Many Town residents walk to and from the commuter stop, as do residents from the 

Oakmont and Deer Park areas.  Additional parking might encourage more riders to use the 

Washington Grove stop, and lessen concerns that the stop could be eliminated at some time in 

the future.  The public property dedicated in 1881 as "Oakmont Park" and the adjacent public 

right of way used for access to parking behind Hershey's Restaurant could be explored with 

Montgomery County for expanded commuter parking.  Delineation of a crosswalk on Railroad 

Street near Grove Road has increased pedestrian safety, but pedestrians are still at risk given 

Railroad Street traffic and limited sightline to the east. 

 











Subject: Re: Shared Use Path ­ Washington Grove

From: Barbara Raimondo (baraimondo@me.com)

To: Greg.Ossont@montgomerycountymd.gov;

Cc: Chacha4498@yahoo.com; Nkosi.Yearwood@montgomeryplanning.org;
Amy.Donin@montgomerycountymd.gov;

Date: Wednesday, May 27, 2015 10:19 AM

Thank you so much! Let me know if there is anything I can do to help!

Barbara

> On May 27, 2015, at 10:16 AM, Ossont, Greg <Greg.Ossont@montgomerycountymd.gov> wrote:
> 
> Barbara,
> 
> I met with Charlie Challstrom a few months back to understand Washington Grove's position on the
matter and confirmed that the Town is interested in moving forward with a connection. We are currently
working with our Executive branch colleagues to determine what exactly is required to complete a
connection. 
> 
> I think an on­site meeting might be helpful at this point. We will coordinate with Charlie directly. 
> 
> Thanks, 
> 
> Greg Ossont 
> Deputy Director
> 
> Department of General Services
> 101 Monroe Street, 9th Floor
> Rockville, Maryland 20850
> 240­777­6192
> 240­777­6027 FAX
> greg.ossont@montgomerycountymd.gov
> 
> 
> ­­­­­Original Message­­­­­
> From: Barbara Raimondo [mailto:baraimondo@me.com] 
> Sent: Tuesday, May 26, 2015 5:49 PM
> To: Yearwood, Nikosi; Ossont, Greg
> Subject: Shared Use Path ­ Washington Grove
> 
> Hi Nkosi and Greg,
> 
> I hope you are well.
> 
> Several months ago, at a meeting of the Greater Shady Grove Civic Alliance, I asked you about the

mailto:Greg.Ossont@montgomerycountymd.gov
mailto:baraimondo@me.com
mailto:greg.ossont@montgomerycountymd.gov


status of the planned shared use path from Washington Grove to the new West Side at Shady Grove
development and Shady Grove Metro Station. At that time it was your impression that Washington
Grove didn’t want the path. I have since spoken with our Town planning and council people and, in fact,
the Town still wants the path. It is in the Town master plan and in the agreement for the Legacy Open
Space field, among other things. I am not sure where the idea came from that the Town did not want the
path, but that is clearly not the case.
> 
> That being so, what are the next steps necessary to get plans for this path moving? This is an optimum
time to connect Washington Grove with the new development and Metro.
> 
> Thank you for any information and support you can provide.
> 
> Barbara Raimondo
> 414 Center Street 
> Washington Grove
> 
> 
> 
> 



Bike Path Connection Meeting Report -- July 27, 2015  

 

Date, Location, and County Reps -- 

On July 27, 2015, Town and County representatives met about a proposed walkway/bikeway 

path connection between the Town and the Shady Grove Metro area.  The on-site meeting started 

at 12 noon at the end of Crabbs Branch Way.  County representatives were:  Greg Ossont and 

Amy Donin (both with Montgomery County Dept of General Services), and Nkosi Yearwood 

and Chuck Kines (both with M-NCPPC).   

 

Town Reps at July 27 Meeting --  

To comply with State Open Meeting requirements, Mayor Joli McCathran directed that Town 

reps would be limited to herself, Charlie Challstrom, and members of the Town’s Planning 

Commission (PC).  The two PC members attending were Peter Nagrod and Steve Werts.  Town 

resident Barbara Raimondo was informed of this meeting via email directly from Greg Ossont, 

and Barbara also attended. 

 

Related Meetings in 2014 and 2015 -- 

At the November 2014 meeting of the Greater Shady Grove Civic Alliance (attended by Greg 

Ossont and Nkoski Yearwood), a Town resident reported the Washington Grove bike path 

connection project was “dead”.  To assure the Couty of the Town’s continuing support for a bike 

path, a meeting was held in Greg Ossont’s office on January 20, 2015, attended by Charlie 

Challstrom and John McClelland, where the Town’s official position was reiterated with 

supporting documentation.  During this January 2015 meeting, Greg committed to working with 

his Executive branch colleagues to determine what exactly is required to complete a connection.   

 

Town’s Official Position – 

The Town’s official position on the path connection is stated in the Town Master Plan, approved 

by a unanimous vote of the Town Council in January 2009 after a public hearing:  

Section 3.4  Walkway/Bikeway Connection 

The Shady Grove Sector Plan calls for a shared-use walkway/bikeway path connection 

between Amity Drive and the Town.  Such a path will provide Town residents with 

improved walking and biking options for access to the Shady Grove Metro Station and 

nearby services. 

Recommendation: 

Support bike/pedestrian access from Washington Grove to the Shady Grove Metro 

Station.  The Town should define the optimal location and coordinate with the County 

for a shared-use path in keeping with the history and character of the Town.  

 

This followed another public hearing and another unanimous vote of the Town Council to 

approve the path connection back in March 1994.  This was part of annexing “Ward’s Addition 

to Washington Grove” (the 500 block of Brown Street) which specified “Outlot A” to be 

conveyed to the Town for a water management facility (sand filter) and “a bike path which 

connects the Brown Street extension with future Amity Way.”  The deed conveying “Outlot A” 

to the Town was finally completed in November 2012 after resolution of property tax issues. 

 

 



Highlights of July 27, 2015 Meeting – 

Handout Materials – Each meeting attendee was given a collection of documents with the 

Town’s official position at the start of the meeting – see attached. 

 

Walked a Path – All meeting attendees walked along the path as shown on the attached aerial 

image, beginning at Crabbs Branch Way, using the driveway towards the County’s road 

maintenance facility (salt barn, brine tanks, etc.) to just outside the gate of that facility, then to 

the right, down the grassy slope and around a narrow planted area along a split rail fence, across 

the planted and mowed area behind the facility, then continuing around the building and 

connected to “Outlot A” at the end of Brown Street. 

 

Discussions During the Walk – From the beginning, we noted the elevation challenges and the 

apparent sensitivity of the natural vegetation areas (wetlands?).  There were suggestions the 

shortest possible route would be desirable, but accommodating environmental concerns and 

ADA requirements might dictate an elevated pathway, e.g. a boardwalk on piers.  There was 

speculation this would involve significant costs, easier to accomplish as part of a project to 

connect Amity Drive to Crabbs Branch Way.  We offered a suggestion the walking path being 

used today could be improved as an interim solution – but concerns were raised this might be 

using an area protected with a forest conservation easement; and portions of the route seemed too 

narrow and/or too sloped.  We offered a suggestion a path could be created by installing an 

additional fence line along the inner perimeter of the County road maintenance facility, carving 

off an 8-foot or 10-foot strip inside the current facility fence – there were obvious obstacles (e.g. 

brine tanks) and no apparent positive response to this suggestion.  There was a question: “Does 

the path have to go through Washington Grove?” and other Town representatives responded this 

was intended to provide Town residents with improved access to the Shady Grove Metro area. 

There were questions regarding the planned connection of Amity Drive to Crabbs Branch Way, 

and the response was this most likely would be associated with installation of County park 

facilities (e.g. soccer fields?) on the lower field beyond the Conservation Meadow Park – there 

appears to be no definitive plan yet for timing or layout of such park facilities.  To finish the 

meeting, Greg Ossont committed to continued exploration of some of the issues raised, and a 

follow-up email message to all meeting participants. 

 

Next Steps?  -- We are awaiting a follow-up email message from Greg Ossont.   

 

 



Subject: On-Site Bike Path Connection meeting 

From: Ossont, Greg (Greg.Ossont@montgomerycountymd.gov) 

To: 
chacha4498@yahoo.com; jmac110@msn.com; Amy.Donin@montgomerycountymd.gov; 
jmccathranwgmd@gmail.com; Nkosi.Yearwood@montgomeryplanning.org; 
brooke.farquhar@montgomeryparks.org; charles.kines@montgomeryparks.org; 

Date: Monday, August 3, 2015 10:34 AM 

All, 

Thank you for taking the time to meet us on-site to review the terrain at the terminus of Crabbs Branch.  As you will note from 

the image below, we have both forest stand and wetlands in the area we walked.  As I mentioned, I think it will be a while before 

the master planned roadway connection is completed but we will contact our colleagues at MCDOT for their input. We will also 
reach out to the bikeways group with MCDOT to determine if there are interim alternatives.  

Greg Ossont 

Deputy Director 

Department of General Services 

101 Monroe Street, 9th Floor 

Rockville, Maryland 20850 

240-777-6192 

240-777-6027 FAX 

greg.ossont@montgomerycountymd.gov 

 

  

 


